ROY DEN HOLLANDER

Business and Law Consultant

545 East 14th Street, Suite 10D

New York, NY  10009

Tel. & Fax: (212) 995-5201

Mobile 917 687 0652

rdhh@erols.com
July 5, 2001

James W. Zigler

Commissioner of the Immigration and Naturalization Service

425 I Street, NW

Washington, DC 20536

Dear Mr. Zigler:

Over two months ago, I provided the INS with evidence that a Russian national, Alina A. Shipilina, fraudulently obtained conditional permanent residency, A 047 202 363, in the United States in order to work in the sex industry in New York City.  Ms. Shipilina currently works as a lap dancer at the club Flash Dancers where she earns around $15,000 a month on which she does not pay taxes.

In order to gain entry into the US, Ms. Shipilina made material misrepresentations on Form 230, Parts I and II: 

1. She failed to answer “Yes” to Question 33(b) in Part II that she was coming to the United States to work as a prostitute and that she had worked as a prostitute within the last 10 year.  In fact Ms. Shipilina engaged in prostitution in Cyprus, Mexico, Russia and Italy from at least the beginning of 1999 right up until a few days before receiving her visa on May 30, 2000.  She continues her profession in New York City.

2. She failed to answer “Yes” to Question 34 in Part II that she had been arrested and imprisoned.  Ms. Shipilina was arrested on November 26, 1999, at a lap dancing club in Mexico City.  She was imprisoned and deported back to Russia on November 29, 1999.

3. She lied about her occupation in Cyprus on Question 21 in Part I.  She did not work as an artist but as a prostitute and lap dancer at the clubs Tramps and Zygos in Limassol.

For some unknown reason the INS in New York does not want to take action over such blatant violations of the Immigration and Nationality Act.  In fact, the agent assigned to this matter, Eugene Kazenko (212 264 5400), has failed to provide me the courtesy of  returning even one of my four telephone calls that I made to his office.  Perhaps your office will consider the violation of US laws less lightly than the New York Office.

I have enclosed copies of the materials provided to Mr. Kazenko, which include Ms. Shipilina’s handwritten diary in Russian and a full certified English translation of which I have also provided to “60 Minutes”.  The cites in the March 26th  letter to NYC INS have been updated to refer to the certified English translation.

Sincerely,

Roy Den Hollander, Esq.

